Hiawatha Public Library

Board Meeting

August 18, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. Members present were Jan Bahmann, Dian Boysen,  Janet Libe, Mark Schile,  and Jeaneal Weeks.
Janet Libe moved the agenda be approved.  Mark Schile seconded.  Motion carried.

Janet Libe moved the minutes of the last meeting be approved. Mark Schile seconded. Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:
There was discussion regarding the new sex offender law and library services.  Mark Schile moved to accept the new policy to ensure that the Library is in compliance with the Iowa State law that excludes registered sex offenders convicted of sex offenses against minors from public libraries.  Janet Libe seconded.  Motion carried.
 NEW BUSINESS:

 The board reviewed a proposal from George Lawson, Library Consultant.   Hiring him depends upon consulting City Officials to gauge support.
Mark Schile made a resolution that the Library hire Tracy Clair as a library page effective August 5, 2009. Jan Bahmann seconded.  Resolution passed. 
LIBRARIAN’S REPORT:
The monthly report was reviewed.  Circulation was up.

Jan Bahmann moved to pay the bills.  Janet Libe seconded.  Motion carried.
We are waiting to get quotes on a leaky door arm.

Summer reading program was very successful.  There were 1245 juvenile reading logs given out, 310 teen reading logs, and 250 adults were registered.  45% of the juveniles completed the program, and 43% of the teens completed theirs.

Through the Outloud visiting author program, Charlaine Harris will be here in June, 2010.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  

Dian Boysen will be going to Iowa City August 27 for a Museum and Library Grants Workshop with Rep. Loebsack and Sen.Harkin.
COUNCIL REPORT:
    No report.

Jan Bahmann moved the meeting be adjourned.  Mark Schile seconded.

Jan Bahmann, Secretary
